
SURVEY RESULTS
Headline data from our 

RSHE Parent Consultation

Agreed
They understood what their child

would be taught and when.

Agreed
They trusted the school’s judgement in

delivering the programme.

Agreed
Children should learn the names of body parts,
including external genitalia, from Key Stage 1.

Agreed
Lower Key Stage 2 (Year 3 and 4) is a good time to

start learning about physical changes during
puberty.

Agreed
Pornography and sending of inappropriate images

should be covered, from an internet safety and
safeguarding perspective, in age appropriate ways.

Agreed
All children should be taught that private body parts

are private and should not be harmed. 



Agreed
UKS2 is where pupils will discuss scenarios

where people are discriminated against
because of protected characteristics.

Agreed
LKS2 is where children should learn about
different types of abuse and how to keep

themselves safe.  
(Statutory Safeguarding)

Agreed
UK2 is where children should learn what attraction
is and that someone can be attracted to someone

of the opposite sex.

Agreed
UK2 pupils should have teaching clarifying that

gender identity is separate from sexual
orientation.

Agreed
They were happy for their child to be taught about
healthy sexual intimacy (sexual intercourse) in an

age and stage appropriate way.

Agreed
They would welcome further support from school

about how to talk to their child about sensitive issues.

Parental Consent will be obtained in advance of this lesson and
you are still legally entitled to opt your child out if you choose to.

Area to Address
Some parents raised concerns that the terminology “married Christians”

could alienate children of families who are unmarried/non-faith.
As a Catholic school, our teaching scheme does align to that of the

Catholic faith, however all lessons are delivered with open discussions
about families in the modern world, about protective characteristics and

about the Gospel Values of love, compassion and respect for others.



All parents will receive a letter which will detail
the Key Decisions the school will be taking,

following the requests from our parents during
the consultation process.

What Next?

Log-in details will be sent to all parents for the
‘Parent Portal’. This is an online portal that you

can access at any point, to review the resources
and lessons your child will be covering,

If your child is in Year 6, you will receive a letter
asking for your consent for them to take part in

their lessons about Sexual Intercourse.
You have the legal right to opt out if you chose to.

Continue to visit the Parent Portal to find out
more about what your child is learning each term

and to take part in the home/family activities
with them.

Watch this space for more information about
plans to support our parents further when

having some of the trickier conversations with
your child/ren.

School Login:   st-marys-nm-sk22
School Password:  water-wheel

For more information, please do not hesitate to contact the
school office.


